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15th December 2020 
 
School Closure – Hot Water 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Following ongoing discussions with School Governors and Local Authority contractors, I 
wanted to update you on the current situation in school.  
 
As you are aware we currently have no hot water due to a pump failure, which means we 
have been unable to reopen the school. Contractors have assessed the situation and we are 
hopeful that the new pumps will be delivered later this week. The gas engineer and electrician 
will then work on site to remedy the situation. Unfortunately, we are unable to guarantee 
that this will be rectified before the end of the week.  
 
The Governors of Old Park School have therefore made the decision to remain closed this 
week.  
 
In light of the disruption caused to families during this period, we have decided to cancel the 
INSET day that was planned at the start of next term.  
 
School will therefore reopen to all staff and pupils on Monday 4th January 2020. 
 
I would like to thank you once again for your support, understanding and patience in what 
has been a really difficult year. I hope that you have a peaceful break and look forward to 
seeing you all in the new year. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
 
Miss J.Colbourne 
Headteacher 


